From: Steve Parsons

To: Reg-Comment

Subject: Buffalo River watershed moratorium
Date: Tuesday, September 17, 2019 1:04:58 PM
Dear ADEQ,

| do not have specific training in these areas, but it is my understanding that
the rock structures and soil types around the Buffalo River watershed are
incompatible with concentrated animal feeding operations.

However, | have afield in natural resources economics. | believe that the
economic damage from such operations is far greater than any economic
benefit of such operations. Natural resource-based industries in north central
Arkansas are a critical part of regional economics in the short run, and more
critical to the value those who will contemplate retirement in these areas (and
the secondary economic impacts such relocation to Arkansas) in the long run.

A ban seems the economically logical next step.

Sincerely,

Steve G. Parsons, Ph.D.

Adjunct Professor Washington Univ. St. L.
90 Jordan Lane,

Lakeview, AR 72642

Landline 870-707-0102
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